
 
VIRGINIA BOARD OF HEALTH PROFESSIONS 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH PROFESSIONS          
FULL BOARD MEETING 

MAY 12, 2009  
 
TIME AND PLACE:  The meeting was called to order at 1:10 p.m. on Tuesday, 

May 12, 2009, at the Department of Health Professions, 
The Perimeter Center, 9960 Mayland Drive, 2nd Floor, 
Room 2, Henrico, VA. 
 

 
PRESIDING OFFICER:  

David R. Boehm, President  
 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mary Lou Argow, L.P.C. 
Paula H. Boone, O.D. 
Susan G. Chadwick, Au.D. 
Lynn M. Cooper, Citizen Member, Nursing 
Jennifer H. Edwards, Pharm.D 
Damien Howell, P.T. 
Billie W. Hughes, F.S.L. 
Fernando (Marty) Martinez, Citizen Member 
Sandra Price-Stroble, Citizen Member 
Vilma Seymour, Citizen Member 
Demis L. Stewart, Citizen Member 
Michael Stutts, Ph.D. 
John T. Wise, D.V.M. 
 

MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: 
 

Meera A. Gokli, D.D.S. 
Juan M. Montero, II, M.D. 
Mary M. Smith, N.H.A. 
 

STAFF PRESENT: Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D., Executive Director for the 
Board 
Elaine Yeatts, Senior Regulatory Analyst 
Justin Crow, Research Assistant 
Carol Stamey, Operations Manager 
 

OTHERS PRESENT: No others were present. 
 

QUORUM: With fourteen (14) members present, a quorum was 
established. 
 

AGENDA: Mr. Boehm requested that the agenda be revised to 
reflect that Dr. Carter would be presenting the Director’s 
report and Mr. Howell would be presenting the 
Regulatory Committee report.  The motion was seconded 
and carried unanimously. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT: No public comment was presented. 
 



APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Howell moved to approve the full board’s February 
3, 2009 meeting.  The motion was seconded and carried 
unanimously. 
 
Mr. Howell moved to approve the New Board Member 
Training minutes of the December 17, 2008 meeting.  
The motion was seconded and carried unanimously. 
 

DEPARTMENT DIRECTOR’S 
REPORT: 

Dr. Carter provided the Board members with copies of 
Ms. Ryals' May 6, 2009 press release and Frequently 
Asked Questions.  Ms. Cooper expressed concern 
regarding the issue of the security breach and 
information being available in the news media prior to 
disclosure to the Board members. Mr. Boehm suggested 
that the Education Committee review the issue of how 
best to inform Board members and licensees about urgent 
matters in the future.   
 
VA Performs - Dr. Carter reported that Ms. Ryals would 
be providing a formal report soon.  She noted, however, 
that the news on the agency's performance would be 
good. 
 
Workforce Center – Dr. Carter apprised the Board on 
the progress of the Healthcare Workforce Center which 
is headed by Ms. Beverly Beck. She noted that they had 
been making significant progress toward determining 
core survey questions to enable an ongoing, and most 
importantly, validated database of information pertaining 
specifically to Virginia's health profession workforce. 
A formal report on the Center's progress, to date, will be 
published this summer. 
 

LEGISLATIVE/REGULATORY 
UPDATE: 

Ms. Yeatts presented an overview of the 2009 legislation 
that may impact the agency and/or the respective boards.  
Specifically, she noted Dentistry’s emergency 
regulations requiring the registration of mobile dental 
clinics and the licensure of radiological technologists.  A 
copy of the proposed 2009 legislation summary is 
incorporated into the minutes as Attachment 1. 
 
Ms. Yeatts also informed the Board of the required due 
dates for the 2010 proposed legislation. 
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S 
REPORT: 
 
 
 

Dr. Carter apprised the Board that its budget remains 
solvent.  She also reported that Justin Crow will remain 
as the Board's Research Assistant through December 
2009.  Further, she reported that Neal Kauder, of Visual 
Research, Inc., is completing the Sanctions Reference 
point systems research for the Boards of Audiology and 



Speech-Language Pathology, Long-Term Care, and 
Physical Therapy. A formal report on the evaluation of 
the Sanctions Reference efficacy is planned for the Fall. 
Additionally, Mr. Kauder has been conducting research 
for the agency into how patient care versus non-patient 
care cases should be optimally classified and tracked.  
 

REGULATORY REVIEW 
COMMITTEE REPORT: 

Mr. Howell presented a report of the Committee’s 
actions on the study of Emerging Professions.  The 
Committee’s recommendations are listed as follows: 
 
Orthotists and Prosthetists – The Committee 
recommended that the professions not be regulated and 
the motion of the Committee was seconded by Ms. 
Hughes and carried unanimously. 
 
Medical Interpreters – The Committee requested that 
staff contact the Department of Health and the 
Department of Medical Assistance Services to seek their 
input regarding the state’s oversight of the profession. 
 
Polysomnographers – The Committee requested that 
Mr. Crow present his presentation to the Respiratory 
Therapy Advisory Committee for their review and 
recommendation back to the Board.  
 
Surgical Assistants and Surgical Technologists – The 
Committee requested a public hearing for additional 
public comment prior to rendering a recommendation to 
the full Board.  
 

BOARD REPORTS: Mr. Howell reported that the Board of Physical Therapy 
had requested a guidance document regarding licensees 
who hold dual licenses or certification resulting in the 
overlapping of scope of practice.  He stated that the 
Board was seeking guidance and solutions in regards to 
crossover of scope of practice and regulations.  Dr. 
Chadwick shared some of the experiences of the Board 
of Audiology and Speech-Language Pathology.  Dr. 
Argow, Mr. Boehm and Dr. Stuts also spoke to the issue 
of multiple certifications within and across the 
behavioral science boards.  Additionally, Dr. Carter 
indicated that when complaints are lodged against 
multiple license/certificate holders of differing boards, 
the case is referred to each board under which the a 
respondent holds a license/certificate.  Depending upon 
the particulars of the case, if founded, one or each board 
may take action, depending upon the applicable 
regulation.  
 



Mr. Boehm apprised the Board of the Board of Social 
Work’s study relating to the exempt status of persons 
working as social workers in state settings pursuant to 
HB1146 (2006).  Further, he requested the Board’s 
approval to assign the matter to the Regulatory Research 
Committee for its input and recommendations.  Mr. 
Howell moved to approve the request.  The motion was 
seconded and carried with Mr. Boehm abstaining. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

No new business was presented. 

ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Howell moved to adjourn the meeting at 2:05 p.m. 
The motion was seconded and carried unanimously. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________  ____________________________________ 
David R. Boehm, L.C.S.W.    Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D. 
Board President     Executive Director for the Board 
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